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January 9, 2020

TO: Supervisor Kathryn Barger, Chair
Supervisor Hilda L. Solis 
Supervisor Mark Ridley-Thomas
Supervisor Sheila Kuehl 
Supervisor Janice Hahn

FROM: Max Huntsman �� �J}tl�
Inspector General

SUBJECT: REPORT BACK ON IMPLEMENTING BODY-WORN CAMERAS IN
LOS ANGELES COUNTY 

On September 24, 2019, the Board of Supervisors directed the Office of Inspector
General, in consultation with the Sheriff, Public Defender, Acting Alternate Public 
Defender, District Attorney, Chief Executive Officer, County Counsel and the Executive
Director of the Civilian Oversight Commission to report back to the Board of Supervisors
in writing in 90 days on (1) the progress of the implementation of technology 
infrastructure upgrades at patrol stations and other locations as needed for body-worn
cameras and (2) the receipt of a final Body-Worn Camera Policy from the Sheriff's
Department, with such policy to address the elements raised by the Board of
Supervisors in the preamble to its motion of September 24, 2019, regarding body-worn
cameras.

The Office of Inspector General has been monitoring the Department's progress in
implementing body-worn cameras and presents the following:

1) The Department met with the CEO's office on several occasions to receive final
direction on the transfer of funds to Department for infrastructure work and
personnel;

2) The Department worked on finalizing its Body-Worn Camera Policy independent
of any collaboration with the Office of Inspector General, with a promise to






